
Zelle-Clair Villa 
Plant City, Florida
November 14, 1958

Dear Dr. Shugart,

Was indeed glad to hear from you, and appreciate data sent. I am 
forwarding same to a genealogist in Richmond, Va.

I find the names and counties in the above data, have appeared in my 
lines before. My mother's maiden name being Pottinger, that line 
goes back to Maryland, and connected several times with the Browns.

It will be a privilige and pleasure to give you whatever data I 
might be able to find. Am sending today to the D. A. R. in Washing­
ton the line of Capt. Robert Stuart. I am also advised that more 
than likely Mary ? , the wife of Robert Stuart, of Culpeper Co., did 
service too during the Revolution. Ofcourse my first task is to 
find who Mary was. As to Thomas Pulliam, I have very little as to 
when he came to this country and where from. All this means hard 
work and perservance.

I appreciate the Will of Robert Stuart very much. I believe I sent 
you the will of Benjamin Pulliam, his first child was named Robert.

Assuring you again of my  appreciation and interest in the Pulliam 
line, and trusting to hear from you sometime in the near future, T am

Mrs. T. C. Maguire


